1 - For Jedidiah to
feel better and to
start putting on
weight

2 - For safety on the
road as we travel

3 - For Jedidiah,
Ali, and Amos to
accept Christ as
their Savior

4 - For the Lord to
protect our shipping
container from theft
and water damage

5 - For our Ugandan
paperwork to go
through as quickly
as possible

April 2022

The Gardner Family

Dear Pastors and Friends,

Deputation:

Praise the Lord for the great things that He has done! The Lord has kept us safe
on the roads as we have gone from meeting to meeting. The Lord has allowed
several more churches to partner with us as we finish up deputation. The Lord
has been answering many of the prayers that we have asked you to pray for
over these past few months.

A new prayer request that has come up 1s Jedidiah’s health. We took him into
his pediatrician at the end of this month for his standard nine month check-up.
After the nurse did all of the preliminary items, the doctor came in and showed
us that he hasn’t gained any weight in the past month. He has been
transitioning from milk and some solid foods to more solid foods, some milk,
and some water. The doctor then recommended to us that we keep the solid
foods, but transition back to only milk or formula. We decided that it would be
best to switch to solid foods and formula. That day we made the switch and Jed
hasn’t been doing well since. We’ve talked with the doctor several times, and
the consensus right now is that he caught a virus the same day that he switched
to formula. Please pray for him that he will get better no matter what the issue
1s, and that he will start putting on weight. After all the blow-outs and spit-ups
over the past seven days, he has become scared of drinking from a straw or a
bottle. Please also pray that he will get over this fear.

We have three meetings left and then we will have completed our deputation!
Thank you for your prayers, and thank you to all of our financial partners.

For the furtherance of the Gospel,
Matthew and Savannah Gardner
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THIS IS ANORMAL UGANDAN HOME. IT
IS MADE UP OF MUD BRICKS AND HAS A
THATCHED ROOF.



